[Header/Date]
Dear [Insert name of Title IX Coordinator, Superintendent, Dean, etc],
As you may know, the Department of Education has recently released new Title IX regulations that require significant changes in how educational institutions support pregnant and parenting students. [Insert your name, name of your organization] is reaching our to inform you of these new requirements, and to let you know of community resources that may assist you as you implement the new regulations.
The new Title IX regulations go info effect August 1, 2024.  Under these regulations, Title IX now prohibits educational institutions from discriminating against lactating students and requires them to provide certain modifications to make sure that lactating students have equal access to education. To meet Title IX obligations, beginning this August, institutions must: 
· Require faculty/staff to inform students who have disclosed they are pregnant, postpartum, or lactating that the Title IX Coordinator can assist them. (§ 106.40(b)(2)) 
· Provide a lactation space that is clean, not a bathroom, and is free from intrusion and view. The space must be functional, appropriate, and safe for students to use. (§ 106.40(b)(3)(v)) 
· Make reasonable modifications to a lactating student’s educational program to ensure they have equal access to their education. This process should be overseen by the Title IX Coordinator. Common modifications for lactating students include lactation breaks from class or exams, uniform changes, permission to carry a cooler or to access refrigeration, and adjustments to testing to allow the student to meet their lactation needs. (§106.40(b)(3)(ii)) 
· Inform employees of their obligation to report sex discrimination, such as a failure to provide lactation space or harassment against students on the basis of lactation. (§ 106.44(c))
For more information on the new legal obligations, visit the Department of Education website here. You may also want to review implementation tools offered by the Pregnant Scholar here.
Community members are eager to support you in providing lactation breaks, space, and other supports for your lactating students and staff members. [Insert name] can provide:
[insert what your org can do to support. Examples include: training for staff or students, education on lactation, furnishing lactation rooms, donating pumps or coolers, advising on lactation room setup, printing materials.
Your students and staff are also welcome at any of our community activities, such as: list here.]
Please don’t hesitate to reach out to discuss your questions or ideas for how we can support you. 

Sincerely,
[Your name and organization]
[Your contact information]

